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Monday through Friday ~ 9:00AM—7:00PM 

Saturday ~ 9:00AM—5:30PM 

NEW TO THE PARISH? WELCOME! 

Rectory office. 
or changing address are asked to contact the 
New parishioners and those moving from the parish    

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Individual confessions are heard on Saturday, 
from 2:45PM—3:30PM or anytime by appointment. 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday Vigil ~ 4:00PM 

WEEKDAYS 

Friday ~ 8:30AM 

HOLY DAYS OF OBLIGATION 
8:30AM and 7:00PM 

Monday through Thursday ~ 7:30AM 

Sundays ~ 8:00AM, 10:00AM and 12NOON 

WEEKENDS 

DOWNLOAD OUR MOBILE APP! 

Read the latest bulletin,  Pastor’s blog and find other 
useful information on your mobile device. 

BAPTISMS 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

contact the Parish Office to make arrangements. 

wedding date be confirmed.  
6 months in advance with a priest.  Only then can a  

INTERESTED IN BECOMING CATHOLIC? 

Father James Schmitz, Pastor 
jschmitz@leothegreat.org 

Mary Lou Hauck, Office Manager 
mlhauck@leothegreat.org 

Brenda Basalla, Business Manager 
bbasalla@leothegreat.org 

Ryan Drop, Property Manager 
rdrop@leothegreat.org 

Julie Slattery, Associate Musician 
jslattery@leothegreat.org 

Mickey Stitt, Music Director 
mstitt@leothegreat.org 

Macrina Dodson, Pastoral Minister 
mdodson@leothegreat.org 

Nancy Zola, Parish Coordinator 
nzola@leothegreat.org 

RECTORY/OFFICE HOURS:  

Sister Erin Zubal, OSU, Principal 
ezubal@leothegreat.org 

Robin Imbrigiotta, Pastoral Minister to Sick & Homebound 
   rimbrigiotta@leothegreat.org 

Eileen Breitmeyer, School Secretary 
ebreitmeyer@leothegreat.org 

Susan Poultney, Preschool Director 
spoultney@leothegreat.org 

Mary Perry, Director of Religious Education (DRE) 
mperry@leothegreat.org 

Cindy Funari, Tuition Manager 
cfunari@leothegreat.org 

SCHOOL HOURS:  
Monday through Friday/School Day ~ 8:00AM—2:45PM 

about the Catholic Faith, please call the Rectory. 

Facebook—leothegreatorg 

Instagram @leothegreatorg 

Main Office ~ 7:30AM—3:30PM 

216.661.1006 
PARISH STAFF: 

SCHOOL STAFF: 
216.661.2120 

Sunday ~ 9:00AM—1:30PM 

Parents desiring Baptism for their children are asked 

Preparations and arrangements must be made at least 

If you are curious about becoming Catholic or have questions 

Twitter @leothegreatorg 

30th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 



  

                              PARISH SUPPORT 

        Sunday, October 16, 2016 

 

 
Sunday Collection……………..…………..…$8,163.00 

Assessments………...………………..……….…$99.00 

Envelopes used……………………………………..343 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

Every week we pray for those discerning  

a vocation in religious life.  

 

This week we pray for: 

Philip Lewandowski 

St. Helen, Newbury 

II Theology, St. Mary 

 

Pray that he may continue to persevere 

and that others may respond to God’s call. 

 

 
 

 October 24th to October 30th 
 

Monday, October 24th: St. Anthony Mary Claret 

  7:30 a.m. +Mary Pasela (Husband) 

Tuesday, October 25th: Weekday 

  7:30 a.m. +Deceased Members of the Kobak Family    

          (Rose Pelley) 

Wednesday, October 26th: Weekday 

  7:30 a.m. +Marie Masters (Rosemarie Hamski) 

Thursday, October 27th: Weekday 

   7:30 a.m. Thanksgiving for St. Jude 

Friday, October 28th: SS. Simon & Jude 

   8:30 a.m. +Dale Herron (Mary Scharf) 

Saturday, October 29th: Weekday 

   4:00 p.m. +Angela Chopka (Andy & Pat Chopka) 

Sunday, October 30th: 31st Sunday in Ordinary Time 

     8:00 a.m.  People of the Parish 

   10:00 a.m. +Benjamin Thomas (Mother) 

   12:00 p.m. +Mildred Handlovic (Family) 
 

 

 

 

First Reading: Sir 35:12-14, 16-18 
 The book of Sirach was written by a wise teacher who 

lived 200 years before Christ. It is a loose collection of 

thoughts on various concerns in the life of a believer. In 

today’s section, Sirach describes how God relates to us, and 

how we are to relate to God. 
    

Second Reading: Tm 4:6-8, 16-18 

 Today we hear the concluding lines of the second letter 

to Timothy. This letter was written in Paul’s name 

sometime after his death. Today’s passage depicts Paul’s 

thoughts while he was in prison, awaiting martyrdom. 

  

 

 

Readings for the Week of October 23, 2016 

Sunday: Sir 35:12-14, 16-18/Ps 34:2-3, 17-19, 23/2 Tm 4:6

-8, 16-18/Lk 18:9-14 

Monday: Eph 4:32--5:8/Ps 1:1-4, 6/Lk 13:10-17 

Tuesday: Eph 5:21-33 Ps 128:1-5/Lk 13:18-21 

Wednesday: Eph 6:1-9/Ps 145:10-14/Lk 13:22-30 

Thursday: Eph 6:10-20/Ps 144:1-2, 9-10/Lk 13:31-35 

Friday: Eph 2:19-22/Ps 19:2-5/Lk 6:12-16 

Saturday: Phil 1:18b-26/Ps 42:2-3, 5/Lk 14:1, 7-11 

Next Sunday: Wis 11:22--12:2/Ps 145: 1-2, 8-11, 13-14/2 

Thes 1:11--2:2/Lk 19:1-10 

 

GREAT SWEEPSTAKES  

CONGRATULATIONS TO 

Arcelie Ortega 

$100.00 October 17th Winner 
 

Don’t forget to sign up for our NEW Great 

Sweepstakes weekly drawing starting Monday, 

November 14th. Forms available at the Information 

Desk in Church, Rectory Office, or on the last page of 

this week’s bulletin. 

OCTOBER 23, 2016—30TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  

Congratulations to; 

BRANDON MICHAEL BOVENZI 

LUCAS ANTHONY BOVENZI 

as they are baptized this weekend 
 

May the blessings you received from God  

guide you throughout your life! 

PLEASE REMEMBER… Margaret 

Zisk, Sarah Grier, Edward P. 

Gorczyca, Carol Sladewski, Betty 

Jayne Glover, Bob McLaughlin, 

Stella Sugalski, Robert Holshue, 

Donna Mlady, Mike Manzo, Cheri 

Minch, Theresa Pauloski, Annamae Sironen, Carol 

Frisco, Dorothy Forister, Ann Sazpansky, Larry 

Kuznik, Rosemarie Hamski, Jo Hoffman, Anna 

Mendoza, John Risko, Connor Mlady, Glenn “Joe” 

Hess, Dianne Soler, Muffie Bone, Theresa Truxall, 

Gary LaBuda, Mary Ras, Janene Catanese, Denise 

Rooks, Bernice Kilcoyne, Jeanette Klaehn, Donna 

Robertson, Theresa Kowal & Trudy Miller. 

DONUT SUNDAY! 
Please join us for donuts in the main 

church vestibule after all the Masses 

next Sunday October 30th. 



ST. LEO THE GREAT—CLEVELAND, OHIO 

 

 
 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

 Well I didn't win the $5000. Or the $2000. Or even the 

$1000. But I'm still very happy for those who were the 

winners of our parish festival raffle so congratulations to 

them! The winner of the $2000 received our call on her 

birthday, so that was good timing. I believe all three winners 

were parishioners so that's even better. I'll have to put aside 

my wishes for another trip to Rome but I think they ran out 

of pasta there anyway during my last visit. The parish 

festival was a lot of fun! It was so good to see many 

parishioners & neighbors in the same place at the same time. 

And so many people volunteered their time & worked hard 

for this to happen again so successfully so please know how 

grateful I am to each one of you. I may not have been able to 

thank you personally but I saw you and thanked God for you 

in my heart. We had a bit of competition from the Indians 

and Ohio State games, but at least they were both winners. 

I'll let you know as soon as I know what the profit was but 

I'm happy that our biggest profit was from the opportunity to 

have fun together.  

 I mentioned last week that I wanted to let you know 

about a new opportunity for you to make your weekend 

contributions. Every registered parishioner receives 

envelopes in the mail every month for them to insert either 

cash or a check for their contribution at Mass (except for 

those who haven't used the envelopes for over a year & may 

prefer to just put their donation into the basket). If you wish 

to continue to use these envelopes, please feel free to do so. 

But here's another option for those of us who have become 

accustomed to paying our bills online. It's called WeShare 

which is an electronic giving tool, and many other parishes 

have been offering this option for years. Online Giving is an 

easy and convenient way to save time and support the 

church. Donating is simple, safe, and completely secure. 

With WeShare, you can set up a recurring weekly or monthly 

transaction using your checking, savings, or credit card 

account. You can decide how much to give to any collection 

and make changes any time, day or night. In next week's 

bulletin, I'll tell you how to use it. I've been using it myself 

and it's so easy and convenient. I don't have to worry about 

having cash to put in my envelopes, and I stopped using 

checks years ago as I like to pay by credit cards (where you 

can get points when you use your card). Starting next 

weekend, you'll find the WeShare logo on the homepage of 

our website to the right of the pictures (or below them if 

you're using a mobile phone). So many people have asked 

me for this option and we're now able to provide it free of 

charge to you. Call the rectory (216-661-1006) if you have 

any questions about this and we will be happy to answer 

them for you.  

THIS WEEK AT ST. LEO’S 

October 24th to October 30th 

 

Monday, October 24th 
 5:00 p.m. 4th gr. girls volleyball practice           Lux 

 6:45 p.m. PSR                                                School 

 7:00 p.m. 8th gr. girls volleyball practice          Lux                                                  

Tuesday, October 25th 
 5:30 p.m. 6th gr. girls volleyball practice           Lux 

 6:00 p.m. Teens Encountering Christ               Eylar 

 6:30 p.m. SVDP                                          Great 

      7:00 p.m. Parish Council                               Francis 

Wednesday, October 26th 
 11:00 a.m. Seniors Meeting                             Great 

       5:00 p.m. 4th gr. girls volleyball practice          Lux 

 6:30 p.m. Winter Sports sign-up                        Lux 

 7:00 p.m. 8th gr. girls volleyball practice           Lux 

 7:30 p.m. Taize Prayer                                  Church 

Thursday, October 27th 

     1:00 p.m. Women’s Knitting Group             Francis 

 4:15 p.m. Cohort Training                               Great 

 5:30 p.m. 6th gr. Girls volleyball practice         Lux 

Friday, October 28th 

    7:30 p.m. Recovery International                  Francis 

Saturday, October 29th 
      10:00 a.m. Bitty Basketball                                 Lux  

 2:45 p.m. Confessions                                   Church                                      

 3:00 p.m. Grapevine                                         Great 

Sunday, October 30th 
 9:00 a.m. Faith Formation/RCIA                     Great 

  7:00 p.m. Coach Robinson Open Gym            Great PRIESTHOOD SUNDAY 
SUNDAY, October 30th is Priesthood Sunday. This 

day is set aside to acknowledge the spiritual role of the 

priests in our lives—whether through the celebration 

of the Mass, the celebration of the sacraments, or their 

presence at a time in need. Please take a moment to 

thank the priests who have been a part of your life. 

Keep them in your prayers so that they will have the 

strength and ability to carry on God’s work. 

 

 

  

          ALL SOULS DAY 

November 2nd is All Souls Day -- 

remembering all of our deceased family 

members and friends who have gone 

before us. We will remember the 

deceased throughout the month of 

November, but especially the weekend 

of October 29th and 30th.  Eternal rest grant unto them 

O Lord, and may perpetual light shine upon them. 

FEAST OF ALL SAINTS 

November 1st is the Feast of All Saints, 

a day when we remember those holy 

men and women who can provide inspi-

ration to us on our journey of faith. The 

Mass schedule for this HOLY DAY OF OBLIGA-

TION is: 

Tuesday, November 1st -- 8:30 a.m. 

Tuesday, November 1st -- 7:00 p.m. 



KEEP UP TO DATE AND VISIT US AT WWW.LEOTHEGREAT.ORG 

 ST. LEO THE GREAT—CLEVELAND, OHIO 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 

Thank you for your generous donations of 

food and to the Poor Boxes. Without you, 

we simply could not exist. Your help 

makes it all possible. 

 

FESTIVAL NEWS 

In spite of the Indians' championship games and the OSU Buckeyes' game, the Festival 

was a success. Fans cheered their teams to victory as they watched the games at the Fes-

tival. Thank you for supporting the Festival by attending and spending time with family, 

friends, and fellow parishioners. A lot of time and effort went into the preparations for 

the Festival, and we would like to thank everyone who volunteered at the Festival, 

whether working Friday or Saturday evening or setting up and cleaning up. There were 

many other aspects of the Festival -- putting together the raffle ticket packets, delivering 

the tickets that weren't picked up from church, and soliciting donations (bakery, too!) -- 

that took place weeks before the Festival. The parish and school staff, especially the maintenance crew, went beyond 

the call of duty to assist us in putting the Festival together. We would especially like to thank all the committee mem-

bers who spent months planning and preparing for the Festival. A lot of time, effort, and manual labor went into the 

Festival, and we are grateful to everyone who took the time from their busy lives to put together this parish 

event. Without all of you, the Festival could not have taken place, so to each and every one of you, our heartfelt 

thanks. 

AND THE WINNERS ARE—  
$5,000 grand prize -- Tom Bennett 

$2,000 second prize -- Ingrid Reynolds 

$1,000 third prize -- John Zieminski 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

AND FINALLY...LAWN SIGNS—Thank you for helping to advertise the Festival with the blue and white lawn 

signs. We would appreciate it if you could return the metal posts so that they can be used for future parish purposes. 

THANK YOU! 

 

 

 

 

SUNDAY, Next Sunday, October 30th is Priesthood 

Sunday. This day is set aside to acknowledge the spir-

itual role of the priests in our lives—whether through 

the celebration of the Mass, the celebration of the sacra-

ments, or their presence at a time in need. Please take a 

moment to thank the priests who have been a part of 

your life and let them know what a difference they have 

made. Keep them in your prayers so that they will have 

the strength and ability to carry on God’s work. TAIZE IS HERE 

WHERE: ST. LEO PARISH 

WHEN: OCT. 26TH 7:30-8:30PM 
Don't miss the opportunity to draw close to Jesus. This 

experience is not to be overlooked if you are thirsting for 

a spiritual high and a meaning to your life. Come into a 

dark silence, lighted candles, challenging meditations, 

plus the beautiful chanting of our choir. I promise you 

will be changed!! 

 



ST. LEO THE GREAT—CLEVELAND, OHIO 

ST. LEO THE GREAT SCHOOL BAND 

Support our St. Leo the Great Band by purchasing 

a Schwan eGift Card or by selecting from over 350 

delectable items from Schwan's Foods. Order 

online using the Band ID Number 29399 or contact 

a band member. Schwan's Foods will deliver di-

rectly to your home! Order online from Schwans-

Cares.com, enter 29399 and shop. Sales will be 

taken from October 5th through November 

19th.  Thank you! 

ST. LEO THE  GREAT  

PRESCHOOL 

St. Leo Preschool is having an  

OPEN HOUSE AND SOCIAL 

from 10:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. this 

SUNDAY, OCTODBER 23rd. 

Everyone is invited to see the 

beautifully renovated Preschool 

and the Preschoolers wonderful work. Join us 

for coffee, juice and bakery. Preschool is locat-

ed on the second floor of the Parish Community 

Center. 

TODAY IS WORLD MISSION SUNDAY 

In announcing his deci-

sion to declare a holy 

Year of Mercy, Pope 

Francis said, “Dear 

brother and sisters, I 

have often thought 

about how the Church 

might make clear its mission of being a witness to 

mercy. Supporting the young churches throughout 

the world with your prayers and generous gifts is 

indeed a merciful witness of this mission. The col-

lection today will help missionaries offer the poor 

of these areas practical help as they share the mer-

cy of God. It will ensure the development of local 

diocese, and support the work of priests, religious 

and lay leaders who serve those on the margins 

and in most need. Extend your merciful witness to 

the whole world through your gift in today’s col-

lection for the Society for the Propagation of the 

Faith! 

ST. LEO’S SENIORS MEETING 

This Wednesday, October 26th, St. Leo’s Seniors 

will meet in the Parish Community Center at 

11:00 a.m. It will be a social meeting and we will 

be celebrating Halloween with Bingo! Come and 

have some fun. Costumes optional. 



ST. LEO THE GREAT—CLEVELAND, OHIO 

CLUSTER CORNER 

 

MARY QUEEN OF PEACE—Christmas Craft Show… 

Mark your calendars for our annual Craft Show on Sunday, 

November 6th from 9:30 a.m. until 2:30 p.m. We will have 

handcrafted items, jewelry, homemade soap and a lounge 

with food!  Admission is free. 
 

ST. CHARLES BORROMEO—Fall Style Show… will 

be held on Sunday, October 30th from 1:30 to 4:30 p.m. in  

St. Charles Corrigan Gym. Join us for fashions from Dress-

barn & a catered meal. Tickets are $18 and can be pur-

chased in the Parish Office. 
 

ST. THOMAS MORE—Octoberfest Music Bingo Par-

ty…Tuesday, October 25th doors open at 11:00 a.m. with 

lunch at Noon, Music Bingo at 1:30 p.m. and drawings at 

2:30 p.m. Tickets $10. Menu includes  Kielbasa, Cabbage 

& Noodles. Tickets available at rectory or by calling Diane 

216-749-6332 by Oct. 22nd. 

BUS TRIPS 
Thursday, Nov. 17th: Holiday Amish Trip-$80.00 

Depart: 8:30 a.m.   

Arrive: Warthers Museum 10:00 a.m. 

Warthers Museum-Festival of Trees, Der Dutchman-

lunch & dozen cookies. Schrock Farm Village-ornament 

included,  Walnut Creek Cheese-ice cream included. 

 

Tuesday, Dec. 6th: Wheeling Island Casino, Cracker 

Barrel Restaurant & Oglebay to view Christmas 

Lights—$50.00 

Depart: 9:00 a.m. - Arrive Casino: 11:30 a.m. - Arrive 

Cracker Barrel: 4:45 p.m. and Arrive Oglebay Visitors 

Center - 6:30 p.m. 

Return Home: 10:00 p.m. 

 

Contact Joanne Todd at 440-526-3505 for 

more information or to book your trip. 

TRINITY HIGH SCHOOL  

OPEN HOUSE - October 30th           

(10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.) 

November 16th (6:00 p.m.-8:00 p.m.) 

 

 

PLACEMENT TEST - Nov. 5th, 12th,  & 19th 

(9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon) 

To register: www.ths.org or call 216-581-1061 
 
 

ST. EDWARD HIGH SCHOOL 

OPEN HOUSE - Nov. 6th 

(11:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.) 
 

ADMISSION TEST - Oct. 26th. (5:30 p.m.)  & Oct. 29th 

(9:00 a.m.) 

*Pre-registration is required at wearesteds.com.* 

 8th grade boys only 

 $20 test fee payable on the date of the test 

 Parent info. sessions held during each test. 

 Accepting Cleveland Scholarship voucher 

 For more information call: 216-521-2204 

 

 

 

 

 

Attention, 20 and 30-somethings! Bring a friend and join 

Young Catholic Professionals for a happy hour on Octo-

ber 25th at Market Garden Brewery at 6:30pm.  YCP is 

one of the fastest-growing Catholic organizations today; 

meet hundreds of young, professionally-minded peers 

right here in Cleveland. Visit us on our Facebook page 

for more information: facebook.com/YCPCleveland. See 

you then! 

 MASS FOR NATIONAL ADOPTION MONTH 

November is National Adoption Month. 

To celebrate, Mary Queen of Peace invites 

all to our Seventh Annual Mass for 

National Adoption Month on Sunday, 

November 13 at 2:00 p.m.  Guest homilist 

will be Deacon Jim Armstrong, Executive Director for 

the Diocese of Cleveland and Deacon at St. Bridget of 

Kildare in Parma. Mary Queen of Peace is located at 

4423 Pearl road in Cleveland. Please contact Mary 

Queen of  Peace at 216-749-2323 or info@maryqop.org 

for more information. 

ONLINE GIVING COMING SOON! 

Online Giving will soon be available 

for parishioners, making donating 

simple, safe, and secure. Be sure to 

check the bulletin in the coming 

weeks for more information or call the 

parish office, 216-661-1006 if you have any questions! 

HELEN D. SCHUBERT CONCERTS FALL 2016 

Cathedral of St John the Evangelist; 

1007 Superior Ave @ E 9th St; Cleve-

land Ohio 44114 All concerts are 

FREE, (no tickets, no reservations) 

Free secure parking: Cathedral garage 

on Rockwell Ave @ E 9th St 

November 15 - Tuesday @ 7:30 p.m. 

Katelyn Emerson, organist  

 Katelyn Emerson, 1st prize winner of the 2016 

NYACOP organ competition, has performed through-

out the United States and Europe. Ms Emerson is Asso-

ciate Organist and Choirmaster at the Church of the 

Advent in Boston. 



OCTOBER 23, 2016—30TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 


